





Volume 19, Issue Number 2

An Official Publication of the South Nacimiento Road Association.

March 2019

Letter From The Editor

The heavy rains have continued to work wonders in filling our lake! Since the last newsletter on January 20th, the lake has gone from 29% to 81% of capacity. It has climbed 49.4 vertical feet to nearly 790 feet in elevation.

That much rain can, of course, create trouble on our roads. Due to complete soil saturation, it is important to observe weight limits until the ground has dried out. Concrete loads should be limited to 4 yards and absolutely no modulars should be brought in. Please postpone building material deliveries until further notice.

If you have any questions, please contact your SNRA representative as listed below.

Cindy McGee, Newsletter Editor

Thank You!

Each month we acknowledge those who freely give of their time and energy to support SNRA and our members. This month we'd like wish to offer our sincerest appreciation to ...

Thanks to:

- Chuck Enterline for quick production of the minutes.
- The Firewise and Fire Safe Representatives for giving so much time and expertise to making our community safer.
- Kitty Ressler and Doug Jones for a donation.
- Bill Abrams for a donation.

If you are one of those that helps behind the scenes, please know that your contribution is also appreciated!

YOU ARE INVITED!

TO THE FIREWISE FIRST ANNUAL COMMUNITY BBQ

It's our chance to meet with each other and many community leaders and safety organizations in an effort to promote fire safety for all.

Please join us in this fun and educational event for all SNRA members.

SANTA MARIA STYLE BBQ PROVIDED

MAY 11TH FROM 11AM TO 2PM @ CAL SHASTA CLUBHOUSE

THE LATEST LAKE NEWS CAN BE FOUND AT...

www.lakenacimientosouthshorearea.com

SNRA Board Members

John Hunter - President	805-543-8970
Ken Thomas - Vice President	805-481-9069
Sue Kennedy - Treasurer	805-635-7074
Chuck Enterline - Secretary	805-239-1228
Ron Lininger - Cal Shasta	661-301-0327
Ken Thomas - Cal-Shasta	805-481-9069
Cindy McGee - Cal-Shasta	805-440-6276
Brent McClurg - South Shore	805-688-7081
Bill Barton - Private Property	805-239-4513
Russ Johnson - Private Property	805-260-0670
Randall Tognazzini - Tri-Counties	805-448-8108
Faron Goodwin - Tri-Counties	805-423-5734
Carl Steinkraus - Running Deer	805-237-1182
Leo Kennedy - Running Deer	805-635-7074
I	

SNRA BOARD MEETING March 10, 2019

<u>Call to order</u>: The meeting was called to order by Vice Pres. Ken Thomas at 9:04 AM in the Cal-Shasta clubhouse.

<u>Roll Call</u>: Ken Thomas (VP), Chuck Enterline (Sec.), Sue Kennedy (Treas.), Cindy McGee, Ken Thomas, Ron Lininger (Cal Shasta), Russ Johnson, Bill Barton (private owners), Leo Kennedy (Running Deer), Bruce Talbert (sub.), Faron Goodwin (Tri-Counties).

Visitors: Ken McAlister, Danny and Cheryl Pritchard, Jerry Reese and Susie Johnson.

<u>President's Message:</u> Bring on the rain.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: (Jan. 20, 2019) were presented for any changes.

MOTION: Russ Johnson made the motion to accept the Minutes with no corrections. Cindy McGee seconded it and motion passed unanimously.

<u>Treasures Report:</u> January began with a balance of \$12,200.25, income of \$11,870.00, expenses of \$435.29. February had income of \$79,350.00, expenses of \$1,366.24 leaving a balance of \$101,618.72. **MOTION;** Cindy McGee made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report. Russ Johnson seconded it and motion passed unanimously.

For the complete Treasurer's Report, go to the SNRA tab of the LakeNacimientoSouthShoreArea.com website.

Invoices to be paid: Directors and Officers Liability insurance, \$1525.00.

MOTION: Leo Kennedy made a motion to pay. Faron Goodwin second and the motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: Concrete delivery companies were sent requests to keep deliveries to a maximum 6 yard limit to reduce damage to our roads. It was decided that due to this very wet year, 4 yards should be the maximum load. New letters to that effect will go out.

Several THANK YOU letters were received from members noting the quality of the roads in general and the greatly improved lower crossing in particular.

Committee Reports:

Electric Gate: Codes were given out. Ken McAlister reported the new camera is installed working well.

To receive the monthly contractor/guest code updates contact Leo Kennedy at 805-635-7074 or kennedyrir@gmail.com.

Membership: New members in Running Deer Ranch: Joe Wright and Joe Wright Jr. bought JoAnne Berr's property.

Applications for a Fee Discount for Unimproved Property were presented for approval. Three were approved and two were denied due to work being done on one and usage of the other.

Budget and Maintenance: Leo presented current road issues: mudslides and erosion on Cal Shasta Hill and pot holes opening up on all the roads. It was decided to wait until things dry out to fix.

Fire Committee: Russ Johnson gave an update on the Fire Safety Committee. The extensive brush and limb clearing and chipping along the roadsides is part of that program. He reviewed the grant monies that have been approved for our area. Jerry Reese (in RDR) is in charge of the Firewise program for our communities.

Russ Johnson reported burn permits can still be obtained.

A discussion on weed spraying along the roads concluded that with so much brush cleared, a wider range spray could help keep grass (fire fuel) to a minimum.

MOTION: Cindy McGee made the motion to increase the weed spraying budget from \$3000 to \$3500. Leo Kennedy seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS: A Firewise Community BBQ for entire community is set for May 11, from 11 to 2 at the Cal-Shasta clubhouse. Each area's reps. volunteered to provide the food. For questions about the BBQ, contact Jerry Reece 805-402-6155.

Newsletter Items: Thanks To:

Chuck Enterline for quick production of the minutes.

The Firewise and Fire Safe Representatives for giving so much time and expertise to making our community safer.

Kitty Ressler and Doug Jones for a donation.

Bill Abrams for a donation.

OLD BUSINESS: none

THREE MINUTES FOR MEMBERS TO ADDRESS THE BOARD: none

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The cattle guy, Tanner Dye, can be reached at (805) 434-7590.

NEXT MEETING: is scheduled for May 19, 2019 at the Cal-Shasta club house at 9:00am.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Motion: Bill Barton moved we adjourn. Russ Johnson seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 am.

Chuck Enterline (SNRA Sec.)

PLEASE USE UPPER CROSSING ONLY!

The lake has now filled up enough that the lower crossing is underwater and unsafe to cross. It is very hard to tell how deep the lower crossing is, so many people have had to be towed out.

For now, the Upper Crossing the should be used exclusively!

Nacimiento Reservoir Data

As of March 10, 2019 MCWRA reports:

• Surface lake elevation: 786.5'

Capacity: 81%

• Lake water release: 60 cfs

NRWMAC

Preserving Lake Nacimiento For Generations To Come!

Please visit: NRWMAC.org

for the latest information on efforts to "Save the Dragon" and how you can help!



South Nacimiento Road Association 4242 Allen Road Paso Robles CA 93446

Address Service Requested

Our next SNRA Board Meeting will be on Sunday, May 19th. All SNRA Members are welcome to attend! Meetings are held in the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00 AM.







